MEMORANDUM 
DATE:

May 22, 2014
TO:

City Commission
CC:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager


Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager



Mark Bates, Finance Director
Mark Felicetty, Director of Parks and Recreation

Marc LaFerrier, Director of Community Development




FROM:
Thomas J. Ansbro, City Attorney
RE:
Dania Beach Grill; Restaurant Lease; Proposed Assignment
______________________________________________________________________________
The City Commission has been contacted and met with the person who proposes to operate the Dania Beach Grill, pursuant to a proposed assignment of the existing Lease.

The proposed assignee, Ms. Laurie Barth, represented herself as someone who is experienced in restaurant operations, although the operations relate to restaurant businesses in the Chicago, Illinois area.  The City has conducted a review of her experience and it appears that she possesses both the necessary experience and has the financial ability to assume control of the restaurant tenant, which is a Florida corporation known as the “Dania Beach Grill, Inc.”, a Florida corporation.
As you are all aware, the longtime President of the corporation, Mr. Louie Demas, passed away late last year.  Operations have been conducted by his daughter Debbie Healey for a number of years.  Ms. Healey and Ms. Barth request City Commission approval of assignment of the controlling interest of the corporation from Ms. Healey to Ms. Barth, pursuant to which Ms. Barth will become the majority stock holder and Ms. Healey will retain a ten percent (10%) interest in the corporation and act as its Manager on the premises.

Pursuant to the Lease agreement (dated February 14, 1999, as amended on four occasions), the following provision is pertinent:


18.
ASSIGNMENT AND SUBLETTING.  
Tenant agrees not to sell, assign, mortgage, pledge or in any manner transfer this Lease, and not to sublet the demised premises, or any part or parts thereof, without the previous written consent of Landlord, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, in the event any proposed assignee of Tenant shall have less experience that Tenant then Landlord’s withholding of its consent shall be deemed reasonable.

The Lease had an option which was exercised late last year by Ms. Healey, resulting in a five (5) year extension of the Lease term, so that the term is now set to expire on February 14, 2019.  The current rental is $2,691.00 per month, as adjusted by reference to the Consumers’ Price Index. 

In light of the City’s review of Ms. Barth’s restaurant experience and financial background, it appears that approval by the City Commission of the assignment of the Lease to her is warranted.   A copy of Ms. Barth’s Executive Business Profile is attached.

Approval of the Assignment is requested by the applicant, Ms. Barth (via Resolution).

Attachments:   Ms. Barth’s Executive Business Profile
